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ASME Pipeline Systems Division Newsletter - April 2025 

Letter from your Pipeline Systems Division Chair: 

Dear Members of the ASME Pipeline Systems Division, 

I’d like to introduce myself as the chair of the ASME Pipeline Systems Division Executive 

Committee for the 2024-2025 Fiscal Year. My name is Bose Babu Nallapaneni, and I am 

excited to restart this newsletter to share with you the latest updates and initiatives that our 

division is undertaking. 

It is a challenge to connect with all our members and one of the action items to do better is 

to re-establish this newsletter. With this newsletter, we hope to provide opportunities for you 

to get to know our leadership team, keep you informed about our group activities as well as 

industry community events. 

In this issue, we will provide some updates from our industry associations and partners and 

ask you for your feedback on how our committee can better serve you! 

Thank you for your continued support and dedication to the ASME Pipeline Systems Division. 

Together, we can achieve great things. 

Best regards, 

Bose Babu 

Bose Babu, ASME Pipeline Systems Division Executive Committee Chair FY2024/25 

ASME Pipeline Systems Division Notes: 

• Congratulations to Jennifer Klementis from TC Energy for being selected as the 

Vice Chair of the 2026 International Pipeline Conference (IPC).  

 

• 2024 IPC Summary 

• Chair: Joe Paviglianiti, Canadian Energy Regulator 

• Vice Chair: Taylor Shie, Shell 

• Attendance: Over 1600 

• Papers: 476 submitted 

• Best paper: “Data Fusion of Complementary Axial and Circumferential 

Magnetic Flux Leakage Inline Inspections and E-ects on Safe Remaining Life” 
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Industry Community Round Up  

• PRCI  - upcoming events 

• 2025 YPP USA Symposium Registration Live for May 29, 2025, Houston, TX 

• Ban> Pipeline Workshop 2025 for April 7-10, Ban>, Canada 

 

We want to hear from you! 

• Please complete this three question survey to provide insight on how we can better 

serve our membership. Link to the survey here 

• We’re in the middle of modernizing and revamping our communications platforms 

so in the interim, if you have any comments, feedback, concerns, please reach out 

to info@ASMEpipelines.org 

• If you’re looking for general information about the ASME Pipeline Systems Division, 

please look us up here! 

 


